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This is to advise that there s hikely to be a further recall by BPL of Factor VI and
Albumin derived from plasma frowm a blood donation from 4 persgn pow suspected (but
not confirmed) as suffering from neCID Information on the timing of the recall will be
provided as soon as i is available. The non-UK countries who have received products are
Brazil, India and Malavsia,

i,

This does not follow the pattern of other recalls, since the nvCID dlagnosis iy suspected,
but not confirmed,

The change of position arises from notification by BPL to the MCA and the Department
that they had traced the issue of the products derived from the plasma from a donation
given in 1997 and recetved by BPL in September. They were holding products not yet
issued, and planned no recall whilst the nvCID case remained uncontirmed (with
mmediate recall if confirmation was received). This was in line with the current publicly
expressed CPMP view that as a precautionary measure it would be prudent to withdraw
batches of plasma derived medicinal products form the market in the event that a donor to
a plasma pool subsequently has a confirmed diagnosis of nvCID.

However, on 27 January CPMP recommended that the recall policy be extended o
include fmplicated products from donors strongly suspected of having nvCID by a
recognised reference centre. This new guidance will not be announced until the next
CPMP meeting at the end of February., but on behall’ of CMO Dr Metters has written to
BPL to advise that there are substantial public health grounds for recalling @ product if,
as in this case, a conributing donor s suspected to have nvCID. To delay the recall for
several months while walting for the diagnosis (0 be confirmed could be much criticised.

The Government has strongly emphasised its commitment 1o taking whalever steps are
necessary to protect the public, and s adherence to the advice of national and
international expert committees.  The anticipation of the CPMP announcement
emphasises stifl further the cormmitment to protecting, but may initially, especially when
unlinked to a formal CPMP announcement, be taken as meaning that there has been a
significant shift in knowledge about nvCID with consequent alarm.

A full submission on the current position on nvCID and blood, and bkely tmminent
developments, will shortly be with Ministers.

Suggested line to take

Chanee in basis of vecal

We believe that we are anticipating forthcoming advice from the Buropean Regulatory
Authority, the Committee on Proprietary Medicinal Products (CPMP). The actions being
taken in respect of nvCI are precautionary, The product recall where diagnosis has
not vet been confirmed s one additional such measure, An extra safeguard is being put in
place, but this is as 3 result of extra caution, not extra knowledze., We will be open about
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information on wveCIDY as it emerges,

Growing problem

This latest product recall does not indicate an escalating problem. The recalls happen as
new cases are iemtified, They are all part of the same package - a thorough and prudent
approach.

Implications for Bio Products Laboratory (NBA)

We export Blood products which are In excess of our own national need. The meome
I

fhielps to offset the cost w0 hospitals bere. Some of the products involved w recalls bave
heen exported. We are looking at all the issues.
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